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June 20, 2018 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4  
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity 

Ontario Energy Board File Numbers: EB-2017-0106, EB-2017-0109 and  
EB-2017-0111 to EB-2017-0117 

 
Union Gas is in receipt of a request from Ontario Energy Board staff for clarification 
regarding Union’s applications seeking Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity 
for unincorporated areas within which Union has facilities as described in the applications. 
 
In the updated applications that were submitted between March 13, 2018 and March 22, 
2018, Union indicated that it was seeking approval of Certificates to construct works to 
supply natural gas in each of the unincorporated areas.  The applications went on to identify 
proposed service area boundaries for each of the requested Certificates which described the 
areas in which Union has facilities in place.   
 
To be clear, Union is requesting approval of Certificates that cover the proposed service 
areas as identified by the metes and bounds descriptions and not for the entire 
unincorporated communities and districts identified in the applications. 
 
Should you have any questions on these submissions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
 
Patrick McMahon 
Supervisor, Regulatory Research and Records 
pmcmahon@uniongas.com 
(519) 436-5325 
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